Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 5th May 2009
Number on Roll –  142 Statutory Age
Staff Absences (Tuesday 10th February 2009 – Tuesday 5th May 2009)
Mrs Davies – 0 days. 

Mr Stephenson – 2 days. 


Mr Furber - 0 days.

Miss Daniel - 0 days.

Mr Dawson - 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 1 day.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Miss Kent – 3 days.

Ms Addy - ½ day.

Staff Report -

Progress towards teaching staff’s performance management targets has been reviewed and satisfactory progress is being made in all instances.

Mrs Cann  is continuing her period of maternity leave but will be returning to work very soon.

Her duties are being covered by Mrs Caroline Stevens.
Mrs Millman is currently on long term sick leave. Her duties have been covered by existing members of staff to this point, however her absence seems likely to be much more long term than at first thought and there will be a need to appoint a temporary member of staff to cover some of her duties this term.
Ms Jane Addy is now teaching Spanish across the school.
A budget allocation has been made so that this will continue through 2009 / 2010. 
Mrs Mandy Baker will continue to work in support of the children in Class 2 for the remainder of the School Year. She will be working 9 hours a week as cover for staff absence.
Following a review of the job share arrangement in Class 1 Mrs Hare has increased her teaching workload to 0.8 (4 days per week) and a permanent contract will be issued.
This means that the job share ceased at the start of the Summer Term.

Miss Kent began working full time in school from the start of this term. She will be sharing the teaching of Class 5 along with Mr Stephenson, and in addition to this they will be covering the school’s supply needs.

INSET –

All members of our teaching staff have been involved in school based training relating to our new system of assessing children, reporting and target settting.

Mr Furber has continued his NVPQH training for headship. This has involved a range of training events and meetings.
Mrs Martyn is continuing her NVQ course.

Mrs Hare, Miss Kent and Mr Furber have received training in relation to Foundation Stage assessment and the new e-profile. This is a computer based system for recording and analysing assessment data across the Foundation Stage.
Mr Stephenson has attended AXS training in connection with new multi-agency procedures for dealing with children who are at risk.
Miss Daniel has also attended AXS training in her capacity as SENCO.

Mrs Stevens has attended training relating to the Promotion of Positive Behaviour in school.

Meetings 

The governor’s personnel / finance sub-committee has met.
Staff meetings have taken place.

Mr Stephenson has met with David Brown (our School Improvement Partner (SIP)) as part of the school’s review cycle with the education authority.
Mr Stephenson has met with Sarah Vingoe in connection with a follow up to the Health and Safety Review of the school which took place in the Autumn Term.
Mr Stephenson has met with the parents of several new children.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Radford and Mr Furse have attended a number of meetings in connection with the future development of our school facilities as a managed part of development within the parish.

Mr Stephenson has attended parish meetings in connection with the renovation and development of the village play area. Our Class 5 children have produced a report for this group.
Mr Stephenson has met with members of the local police who are intending to run a Community Fun Day in School during the Summer Term 2009.

Mr Stephenson has attended Academic Council.

Mr Stephenson has met with a representative of Torridge Dictrict Council who are assessing local recreational facilities again.

Mr Stephenson has attended meetings in connection to our twining with a school in The Gambia.

Mr Stephenson and Mrs Bailey have met with our Finance Officer, Gerald Cleaver, in connection with the setting of the school budget for 2009 / 10.

Mr Nixon has taken part in a number of meetings relating to the way in which we heat the school and the provision of a new boiler. This is part of the business of this meeting.

Mr Furber has met with Ray Pattenden in connection with our Travel to School Plan / Policy.

Miss Kent has met with Sally Howard from Holsworthy College in connection with the transfer of our Year 6 children in September.

Miss Daniel has attended a number of meetings in connection with Special Educational Needs, including with County Advisors, members of our Academic Council, including Holsworthy College, support staff, parents and teaching staff.
Mr Stephenson has attended PTA meetings.  

Mr Lewis has attended a Primary Link Teacher meeting in connection with Physical Education.

Mrs Davies has attended training in relation to “Healthy + Status” which we are being encouraged to apply for.

The school nurse has carried out health interviews.

Other School News -

We have supported Red Nose Day raising over £600.

The school has been visited by a theatre group who put on a production of The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe.

Preparations are under way for the Art Exhibition in our school hall on Thursday and Friday of this week.

Year 6 SAT revision Classes have taken place.

Class 5 have visited a mobile planetarium at Holsworthy College and IGER (International Grasslands and Environment Research) near Okehampton as part of this year’s Science Week.

Classes 1 and 5 have visited Rosemoor Gardens as part of their science work.

Class 5 has visited Burton Art Gallery in Bideford thanks to funding from the “Friends of the Gallery”.

Years 2 and 5 have been visited by Devon and Somerset Fire Rescue who gave them a talk on fire safety.
Class 2 have been visited by a story teller who made puppets with them.

Children in Class 4 have attended a dance festival at Holsworthy College.

Local artist Sandy Brown has carried out a pottery workshop in school. The work that the children did with her will be on display in this week’s Art Exhibition in the school hall. 

The children have taken part in a series of Samba Band Workshops as part of an Academic Council music project.

Guitar and Piano Lessons have continued.
Recorder club for children in Classes 1 and 2 has continued.

Brass Club has started with the Support of Mr Paul Moulton who is a peripatetic music teacher. The school will be funding this teaching in the short term. 

An Easter Meal has taken place in school.

The school nurse has given the children in Class 5 a “Growing Up” talk, which was about puberty, as part of our Sex Education Programme. 
Children in Year’s 3 and 4 have received their annual allocation of 10 swimming lessons.

Years 1 and 2 have begun their swimming lessons.

A range of school clubs have taken place including – volleyball, football, girl’s football, netball, basketball, cricket, rugby, running , recorders and drama. 

We started to offer a Taekwondo Club which is currently being attended by 30 children on Tuesday and Wednesday evenings. It is being run by a gentleman called Nail Granger who has been running a successful club at Halwill School for a couple of years now.

The children have attended an Aqua-Splash festival at Torrington Swimming Pool.
Class 5 have attended a multi-sports festival at Holsworthy College.
Our girl’s football team have taken part in a rally at Bude School.

We have taken part in the annual cross country running event at Grenville College. The event is attended by schools from across the South West and we had a very good performance with a number of children finishing in the top 10 and a winner in the girl’s under 9 race.

Our football and netball teams had a very successful time at the recent Merton Rally.

Our football team won the main tournament.

Our netball A-Team were runners up in the main competition and our B-Team reached the semi-finals of the plate competition.

Football Results:

Westcroft A
0 – 0 
Bradworthy




East–the-Water
1 – 2
Bradworthy




St Margaret’s
0 – 4
Bradworthy




Wescroft B
3 – 2
Bradworthy B




St Michael’s
4 – 1
Bradworthy B



Bradworthy B
2 – 3
Pyworthy

Netball Results:

Bradworthy
13 – 4
Broadwood




Bradworthy
13 - 0
Halwill




Abbotsham A
3 – 1
Bradworthy



Abbotsham B
0 – 5
Bradworthy



Westcroft
2 – 5
Bradworthy



Hartland

1 – 2
Bradworthy
Our Tag Rugby Teams have played against Westcroft, with our A-Team winning for the second time this season.

Standards
A review meeting has been carried out by our School Improvement Partner (SIP), Mr David Brown, who has met with Mr Stephenson. His report has been considered by the curriculum committee and is available on the governor’s web-page.
Our official SAT results for summer 2008 are now available and the following provides a summary:

Key Stage 2:

Our combined value added score for the three core subjects was 101.2. This measure the children’s progress through the school regardless of ability and it is significantly above the national average. The progress that our children make has rated us in the top 10% of schools for several years running.

Key Stage 1:

The attainment of the children in reading, writing and maths was significantly above the national average this year.
The full report can be obtained from school should anyone wish to see it.

Half year monitoring has taken place with the vast majority of children on course to achieve their expected target.
A small group of children in Year 4 are indicating that they may be in risk of not achieving their targets and additional support has been arranged for them.

Mr Stephenson visited The Gambia over the Easter Break with the support of a £2000 grant from the British Council. He met with the Headteacher and teachers in a school of 140 children in a village called Gungur in the South of the country.

We are now looking forward to a visit from a member of their staff (probably the Headteacher in September) when we will prepare a detailed development plan alongside our partner school.

The school is continuing to undertaking a full review and development of assessment, reporting and target setting in the light of the new National Primary Framework and the requirements of “Assessing Pupil Progress” (APP).
The first parent reports have been delayed because of some technical difficulties but they be going out in the next week to 10 days.

The LEA have completed their internal audit of Health and Safety. The school is 96% compliant and the few remaining action points will be reported to the premises committee at their next sub-committee meeting.
The report is available from the governor’s page on our website.

Buildings and Grounds -

The education authority has carried out their five yearly “Asset Management Plan Condition Report” where they make an assessment of our buildings and their condition.

The report is available to download from the governor’s page on our website and will be discussed at the next premises sub-committee meeting. 

A new computer system has been installed in the office after the existing machine failed. 

A range of minor repairs have been carried out.
Having decided to progress with our scheme to install a biomass heating system in school we have been in the process of completing and submitting applications for funding.
This has been done with the support of Mr Ben Eardley who has been engaged to act as a consultant on our behalf.

A fire drill has taken place.

Our fire alarm system has been serviced and checked.

Our gymnastic equipment has received its annual service.

